Minutes of the Galway Public Library Board of Trustees Meeting

Serving the Galway Central School District

Wednesday, March 7, 2012

Present:  Fred Baily, Adam Belden, Kevin Hertzel, Arlene Rhodes, Sue Stewart and Library Director, Regina Doi.  Absent:  Jim Hodsoll and Margie Prasek.

The meeting was called to order by Kevin Hertzel at 7:06 pm.

Minutes

Adam made a motion to accept the February 1, 2012 minutes as corrected.  The motion was seconded and carried.  Sue made a motion to accept the February 22, 2012 minutes as corrected.  The motion was seconded and carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Arlene made a motion to approve the payment of bills as listed on the check register.  The motion was seconded and carried.  The treasurer’s report is on file for audit.

Director’s Report is on file.

Standing Committee Reports will be given at the next meeting.

Friends of the Library Report – None

Correspondence – None

Old Business

Library Trustees


Arlene made a motion to increase the number of library board members from 7 to 

9, starting in July.  The motion was seconded and carried, 5 in favor and 0 against.

Kevin made a motion to set the terms of the new board positions as one five-year 

term and one three-year term, both to be open for election in June.  The motion was seconded and carried.

Some discussion followed on the characteristics that would be sought in new 

board members.  These might include PR expertise, experience as a project manager, residence in areas of the school district outside the Town of Galway, visibility and recognition in the Galway community.

Board Meeting Night - Adam made a motion to change the board of trustees meeting from the 1st Wednesday of each month to the 1st Tuesday of each month, starting in July.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

New Business

Header on Library Web Site – Kevin made a motion to change the header on the library web site as recommended by the Library Director and the PR Committee.  The motion was seconded and carried.

Leo Club Request – Arlene made a motion to allow the Galway Leo Club to meet at the library, off hours, for a presentation on marketing by Library Director, Regina Doi.  The motion was seconded and carried.

Bookkeeper Request - Regina presented a request from the bookkeeper to allow electronic payments to the retirement system.  The board asked Regina to check on this procedure with other libraries and to report her findings next month.

Possible Sites for a New Library Building – There was discussion on the pros and cons of various sites under consideration by the library.  Board members are asked to fill out the worksheet provided by Kevin via email and to bring it to the next meeting.  Kevin will draft a letter to the school board as suggested at our February 22 meeting.  The draft will be emailed to board members before the next meeting.

Adjournment - Arlene made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Arlene Rhodes

Secretary Pro Tem 

